TOWN OF TAMWORTH
Sewer System Commissioners Meeting
June 23, 2020
MINUTES
Present:  Commissioners Chair David Cluff,  Robert Farnum and Rebecca Mason. 

Public Members:  Sebastian  Septic System representatives. 
I. CALL TO ORDER:  At 6:00pm, Chairman, D. Cluff called the meeting to order.
II. NEW BUSINESS:

· Minutes: Motion made by D. Cluff  and seconded R. Farnum by to accept the  

minutes of May 19, 2020.  Passed unanimously.

· Manifests: Motion made by R. Mason and seconded by R. Farnum  to sign the two manifests for June 23, 2020 for the amount of $160.05, which does   include $85.801 for Drummond & Woodsum. Discussion ensued regarding the Drummond Woodsum  charge. Passed 2 in favor 1 against.  Chairman Cluff did not sign the manifest. .

· Lamprey:   Lamprey requested approval to service the pump station. R. Mason informed the committee that this was routine maintenance and cleaning of the grinder pumps. Motion made by D. Cluff and seconded by R. Farnum to contact Lamprey and have them service the pumps.
· Map 202 Lot 83 - Liabilities: R. Farnum stated that this property is under consideration for sale.  The Commissioner's will continue to monitor. R. Mason stated that the tax lien procedure would have to be handled through the Tax Collectors tax lien procedure. The Tax Collector would have to have all the bills and create a warrant for the Tax lien. This item to be placed on the agenda for the next meeting. 
· Sebastian Septic presented what they perform for septic systems. He informed the committee that he would like to tour the system and have the plans for the system before he could give a price for services.  D. Cluff to send a copy of the systems plans to him. R. Farnum will give him a tour of the system. 

· White Mountain Propane: R. Mason updated the committee that White Mountain Propane did find the records to the propane tanks located at the generator house.  They stated that they could not reset the tanks in the winter because of location, but planned on doing the work in July. 
· Generator :  R. Farnum stated that he had gotten the generator running. He stated he had contacted Grainer from Conway to try and set the generators to automatically run at least once a month. He will update the committee at the next meeting. 
· Next meeting: The next meeting will be held July 21, 2020 at 6:00 pm. 
III. ADJOURNMENT:  Commissioner Cluff made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Farnum and passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at  6:38 pm
Respectfully Submitted, 
Rebecca Mason 
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